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TCC Correspondence November 2024 

Inwards: 

• Jane Morgan, PFT:  Reminder regarding PFT mee6ng Monday 9 December.  Key note speaker is Annemarie 
Robb (WRC) regarding Tackling Pest Plants. 

• Jane Morgan, PFT:  Monthly PFT report to TCC for December mee6ng. 
• Daniel Wood, Matangi resident:  Would like to speak to the commiIee at December’s mee6ng. 
• NZTA SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project update – 29 November 2024 
• Glenys Farries, West Waikato Network Outcomes Contract, Fulton Hogan:  SH 21 Airport Road night Works 

with road closure and detours. 
• John Brown, Advisory Team Leader – Communica6ons, WDC:  Media release regarding the raised levels of 

arsenic in the water supply from the Waikato River.  Several communica6ons have been received from John 
upda6ng the arsenic levels from the various water treatment plants as well as HCC results (affects trickle feed 
into Tamahere). 

• Ashleigh Fairhead, WDC:  Invita6on to a discussion over the naming of Tamahere Reserve – Monday 2 
December 3.30pm – 5.00pm, Tamahere Community Centre. 

• Geoff King, WDC:  TCC Works & Issues Report for December mee6ng. 
• Sarah Loynes, HCC:  Morrinsville Road fit for purpose upgrades.  Focus this week is op6ons for walking and 

biking improvements along Morrinsville Road between Cambridge Rd/Morrinsville Rd roundabout and Jansen 
Park.  Check out further updates and outcomes on hIps://hamilton.govt.nz/strategies-plans-and-
projects/projects/city-wide-transport/morrinsvilleroad/  

• MarieIe Poortman, Tamahere resident:  Observa6on regarding driver behaviour coming off the expressway 
and onto Bollard Road – vehicles are failing to give way.  Grasses are obscuring site line down Bollard Road 
which is making the off ramp more dangerous. 

• Geoff Pooch, Tamahere resident:  Posi6ve feedback regarding the new historical signboards erected.  He is 
interested in knowing what all the informa6on boards say. 

• Mike Li, Tamahere resident:  Complaint regarding driving behaviour on Newell Road between Birchwood Lane 
& Hart Road.  He would like to see speed humps installed down this part of the road. 

• Tony WhiIaker, WDC:  confirma6on that Tamahere Piazza is now pinned on Google maps.  Tony has also 
confirmed that Stephanie is open to a discussion on signage for Tamahere Recrea6on Park. 

• NZTA SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project update – 22 November 2024 
• WDC:  confirma6on of receipt of submission for the Proposed Speed Management Plan 2024. 
• Cindy Jacobs, Glean Group:  Feedback following reading the TCC Minutes from 5 November mee6ng. 
• Roger McCulloch, Customer Support, WDC:  Making Planning and Building easier for customers. 
• Cindy Jacobs, Glean Group:  Proposal on enhancing brand visibility and user engagement 
• NZTA SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project update – 18 November 2024. 
• Geoff King, WDC:  latest ac6vity update from WDC Tamahere office (Greer Gisborne). 
• Grace Clark, Neighbours Aotearoa:  Upda6ng contact list. 
• Tamahere Forum:  Update including Minutes from November 5 TCC mee6ng. 
• NZTA SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project update – 15 November 2024. 
• Geoff King, WDC:  TCC Discre6onary Fund update as at 15 November 2024. 
• Geoff King, WDC:  Request to WDC Finance to pay OmniMedia account approved at November TCC mee6ng. 
• Democracy, WDC:  a number of mee6ng requests were sent out in November regarding LTP workshops.  

Community CommiIees and Boards were invited to aIend council mee6ngs in WDC offices. 
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• Pamela Storey, WRC:  WRC’s regional public transport ra6ng models – a pre-consulta6on survey prior to 
releasing the final regional council models for WRC 2025/26 Annual Plan.  Closes Wednesday 27 November. 

• Greer Gisborne, Tamahere WDC office:  Requested an alert be sent out to warn residents of a large amount of 
broken glass on the basketball court and surrounding piazza area (12 November). 

• Geoff King, WDC:  WRC Bus Trial – Matangi/Tamahere & Tauwhare Pa u6liza6on stats for October 2024. 
• Graham McAdam, Tamahere Community Centre Chair:  Confirma6on of 6me & date for the Tamahere 

Community Centre AGM – Tuesday 26 November.  A request was also received from Graham to adver6se the 
AGM in the Tamahere Forum.  Charles acknowledged receipt. 

• Leo Koppens, TMRT:  request for mee6ng with Charles & Lyn regarding the Tamahere Reserve.  This was later 
updated to Monday 18 November. 

• Rita Pandey, Tamahere Lions:  Request to add Tamahere Lions Best Ar6san Market date to the TCC calendar – 
next market day is Saturday 14th December 9am – 1pm at the community centre. 

• Tony WhiIaker, WDC:  TMRT report as presented at TCC mee6ng 5 November with staff comments added. 
• NZTA SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project update – 7 November 2024 
• Dominique Thurlow, WDC:  Request for feedback on who would be aIending the EOY Council event to be held 

27 November.  Charles acknowledged receipt. 
• Russell Gibbs, TMRT:  Request for a resolu6on to be passed at TCC mee6ng 5 November to have a mee6ng 

with TCC, TMRT & Council regarding Tamahere Reserve.  Charles acknowledged receipt. 
• Mailchimp:  Billing es6mate for Nov/Dec 2024. 
• ScoI Mathias, Tamahere Forum:  TCC Forum Mailout open rate performance – con6nuing to improve. 
• Cr Crystal Beavis, WDC Councillor:  Report for 5 November TCC mee6ng. 
• WDC Media Release:  WDC reflec6on on their successes in 2023/24 year. 
• Toby McIntyre, WDC:  Proposed Speed Management Plan open for consulta6on un6l 27 November 2024. 
• Stephanie Loughnan, WDC:  Update to Leo regarding the arborist consultant required to assess the status of 

the pine trees in Tamahere Reserve.  Leo forwarded same informa6on to Charles. 
• ScoI Mathias, Tamahere Forum:  TCC agenda & correspondence will be posted on the Forum prior to 

mee6ng. 
• NZTA SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project update – 31 October 2024 

Outward: 

• Charles:  Responded to Daniel Wood. 
• Charles:  SubmiIed TCC’s final submission for the Proposed Speed Management Plan 2024 to WDC. 
• Charles:  Responded to Cindy Jacobs proposal which will be discussed further at December mee6ng. 
• Charles:  Responded to MarieIe. 
• Charles:  Responded to Geoff Pooch. 
• Charles:  Responded to Mike Li.  Mike was encouraged to contact WDC directly. 
• Charles:  Circulated Dram TCC submission for the Proposed Speed Management Plan 2024.  Feedback was 

received from Lyn, Jane & Janis. 
• Charles:  Circulated Cindy Jacobs, Glean Group, proposal to the commiIee. 
• Charles:  Acknowledged receipt pf poster from Pamela Storey (WRC) seeking feedback on public transport 

ra6ng models.  Circulated to commiIee and sent out in the Tamahere Forum. 
• Charles:  Forwarded to Tony WhiIaker the Minutes of Tamahere Reserve Mee6ng held with WDC 24 August 

2020.  Tony acknowledged receipt. 
• Charles:  Acknowledged Mayor Jacqui Church’s feedback on WDC Works & Issues Report for TCC November 

mee6ng 
• Charles:  circulated details of the responses to the early engagement LTP consulta6on. 


